

BENGALI MUSLIM (ROHINGYA) LEADERS SAY: 'NO DIPLOMACY WHATSOEVER, WE MUSLIMS MUST FIGHT'

REVEALING and ALARMING INFO from INDIAN SOURCES

by Rick Heizman, June, 2015, San Francisco

Hidden Training Camps - Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) Prepare for War

Indian anti-terrorist authorities have alerted Bangladesh authorities to the recent emergence of **terror training camps for Bengali (Rohingya) Muslims** in the Chittagong Hills Tract (CHT) which borders Myanmar. Sharing intelligence inputs, Indian officials recently told Bangladesh officials how Pakistani terror outfits like **Lashker-e-Taiba (LeT)** were allegedly training Bengali (Rohingya) rebels in camps spread across the CHT for launching **attacks against the Buddhists** in Myanmar.



During Indo-Bangladesh high-level talks in July 2013, the two sides discussed the need to stop attempts by the terrorist militant groups **Lashker-e-Taiba** and **Jaish-e-Mohammed** to open a new front on the Bangladesh-Myanmar border, close to India's north-east region, by exploiting the Bengali Muslims with unrelenting contrived media designed to reinforce their fabricated history, their false and manipulative identity as 'Rohingya' and their incessant clamor of victimhood.

The Indian Home secretary, Anil Goswami, brought attention to terror camps that have sprung up in the CHT region, especially since the violence of 2012. These camps were witnessing **terror training sessions** by LeT and JuD commanders, with help from Bangladesh based militant Islamic groups, such as, **Jamaat-ul- Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB)** who are linked to the **Rohingya Solidarity Organization (RSO)**.

Indian and Bangladesh seek Info and Answers from Captured Terrorists

November 28, 2014: India's National Investigation Agency (NIA) and Bangladeshi counter-terrorism authorities sought court permission for a five-day interrogation of three top Jama'atul Mujahideen Bangladesh (**JMB**) operatives. JMB is a major Bangladeshi terrorist group - so severe that they are opposed to democracy, the famous micro-lending Grameen Bank, cultural events, cinema halls, shrines, and NGOs. The JMB militants are to be questioned about recent terrorist bombings, locations of other JMB militants, its funding sources, whether it has already gained the capacity to target VIPs in Bangladesh - like the Prime Minister and other top leaders - and the level of infiltration JMB has among the Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) of Myanmar and the security implications of that alliance.

Mission: to Create a 'Greater Bangladesh' Islamic State, with large portions wrested from India and Myanmar

The National Investigating Agency (NIA), on March 30, 2015, filed an indictment in the October 2, 2014 Bardhaman terrorist blast case, before a NIA Special Judge, outlining a conspiracy by terror organization Jama'atul Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) to use Indian territory as a recruiting and training ground to overthrow the Bangladesh government and impose *Sharia*-based Islamic rule, reported *The Times of India*. The NIA said JMB's mission and goal is to create a **'Greater Bangladesh' Islamic State, with large portions wrested from India and Myanmar.**

Over 164 pages long, the NIA indictment details many facets of the JMB. *"Its activities in India primarily included recruitment, radicalization and training of vulnerable youths in a systematic and organized manner. These bases were used for organizing radicalization programs, meetings, fund-raising efforts, and as hideouts for cadres and their families,"* an NIA officer said.



The indictment says how terrorist training camps were conducted at some *madrasas* (Islamic seminary) and other hideouts where recruits, including women, were trained in firearms and explosives. *"The recruitment, radicalization and training of vulnerable Indian youths was undertaken by members of JMB to prepare a large group of Indians, based on their common religious and linguistic identity, to join JMB and help overthrow the democratic government in Bangladesh,"* the NIA says.

The NIA took statements from over 400 people, 250 of whom will be cited as prime witnesses in the case. During course of the investigation, 32 people were arraigned as accused of whom 16 have been arrested.

Al-Qaeda Pamphlet calling for ISIS-style Caliphate in Bangladesh and surrounding areas

Intelligence officials in West Bengal have found a purported al-Qaeda pamphlet, which talks about establishing an (ISIS)-style Islamic caliphate in Bangladesh which eventually would include surrounding Indian States and the **Arakan region of Myanmar**, reported the *Hindustan Times* on October 29, 2014. The pamphlet, written in Bangla and being secretly distributed through Muslims networks and mosques, says establishing a caliphate in Bangladesh is crucial for intensifying *jihad* in the area.

"If we manage to establish a Syria-like reign here (in Bangladesh) then Muslims from Assam and West Bengal in India, and Arakan in Myanmar, would be able to come here for religious and military training" says the pamphlet.

‘Rohingya’ leaders say: No diplomacy whatsoever, We Muslims must fight. We need bomb makers.

June 19, 2013, **Abu Arif**, a ‘Rohingya’ Ulama (a high Islamic cleric and scholar) spoke at a forum in Indonesia, and expressed that Muslims, anywhere in the world, should view the ‘Rohingya’ cause as ‘*Jihad fi sabilillah*’ (mandatory Holy War requested by and fought for Allah).

He made it clear, *“There should be no diplomacy whatsoever, we Muslims must fight.*

We, the Mujahideen of ‘Rohingya’, have hope in the Muslim brothers in Indonesia.

If there are those who could help, then help in the form of Mujahideen warriors, firearms, funds and medical teams.”

His partner on this trip to Indonesia - **commander Abu Shafiyah**, of the extreme militant Islamic **Rohingya Solidarity Organisation (RSO)** - added,

“We need the Mujahideen from Indonesia to train and supply the Mujahideen in their training camps in ‘Rohingya’, especially in bomb making.”

Advice to Myanmar’s Youth from Pakistani Terror Group

“I address Myanmar’s youth: take up the sword and kill in the path of God.

No doubt, God is with us,

Our centers, our resources, our training, our people, everything is available to provide comfort to you.”

February 2, 2013: Spokesman Ehsanullah Ehsan of the notorious terror group Tehreek-e-Taliban Pakistan (TTP) in a broadcast to the Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) in Arakan.

Illegal Arms, Explosives Found with Arrests of Myanmar ‘Rohingya’



January 18, 2012: Reported by the *Daily Star*, Army and border guards arrested three unidentified Myanmar militants, near the Bangladesh Myanmar border, belonging to the Rohingya Solidarity Organization (RSO) the main and most militant faction among the ‘Rohingya’.

Authorities recovered a huge cache of arms, ammunition and explosives. The cache included 7 kilograms of TNT, guns including M1A1 machine gun, AK-47 assault rifle, M16 rifles; as well as a long-range rocket shell, 3,500 bullets and a 500-yard coil of wire used in explosive devices.

Five Militants Arrested in Bangladesh - Aiming to Stage Attacks in Myanmar

September 24, 2013: Bangladesh Police arrested three members of the militant Harkat-ul-Jihad-al Islami Bangladesh (HuJI-B) group, and two Jamaatul Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) militants in different parts of Dhaka city, reported *The Independent*. The three HuJI-B militants, identified as Saiful Islam (24), Shafiqul Islam Shafiq (35) and Mohammad Hasanullah (24), were arrested along with explosives, bomb-making substances and electronic circuits used for remote-controlling explosions. Police told that the trio was working to **organize Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) with the aim of carrying out destructive activities in Myanmar.**



Sizeable build-up of ISI-linked 'Rohingya' in Haryana, says report

The *Hindustan Times* reported on August 2 that central intelligence agencies have been keeping a close eye on Haryana's Mewat District, which of late has seen a **'sizeable build-up' of Rohingya Muslims** whose community leaders are suspected to have alleged links with Pakistan's Inter-Services Intelligence (ISI).

An intelligence officer said, *"We noticed their entry to the area in batches over the period of a year and began putting a local intelligence infrastructure in place". "The information gathered so far is alarming to say the least. Many of the settlers have participated in military training organized for them by the ISI in the Cox's Bazar region of Bangladesh some time ago,"* he added.

NGOs in Bangladesh Report: Rohingya Smuggle Weapons, Supply Criminals

India's *New Age* reported that a group of non-government organizations (NGOs) campaigning against the use of illegal firearms in Bangladesh said that Rohingya camps in the Cox's Bazaar area had become a source of illegal arms for local criminals. The NGOs observed that **four armed Rohingya groups** operating in the area smuggled sophisticated firearms into the country and sold many of them to local criminals.

Bodh Gaya - Holiest Site for Buddhists Targeted - because of False Media and Islamic Supremacy



The most sacred place for Buddhists - any kind of Buddhist - is the pilgrimage place of Bodh Gaya, in India, where the Buddha attained enlightenment. On July 7, 2013, ten bombs exploded at the holy site, timed to explode during the early morning Sutra chanting and meditation time. Three more bombs failed to explode. Five people were injured including two Buddhist monks - miraculously no one was killed.

India's National Investigation Agency (NIA) court in Patna, India, on December 19, 2014, framed charges against Haider Ali, Mujibullah and Taufique Ansari in the July 7, 2013 Bodh Gaya serial blasts case, reported the *Indian Express*. Charges were framed under Indian Penal Code (IPC) sections of criminal conspiracy, promoting enmity between different groups on grounds of religion, attempted murder, causing hurt by dangerous weapons or means, mischief by fire or explosive substance with intent to destroy house etc, trespassing, assault, as well as sections of the Explosive Substances Act and the Unlawful Activities Prevention Act.

The NIA's probe had established that Haider Ali conspired with his co-conspirators to target Buddhist sites to avenge **the alleged atrocities on Rohingya Muslims in Myanmar**. Ali and his associates allegedly undertook five reconnaissance trips to Bodhgaya to track the security arrangements and select the exact places where bombs were to be planted. The accused then allegedly procured material from different places and prepared cylinder bombs and executed the serial blasts.



Bodh Gaya Bombing Leader Dissatisfied, because No One was Killed



The Students Islamic Movement of India (SIMI) leader Haider Ali *alias* Black Beauty - who masterminded the 2013 explosions at the famous and sacred Buddhist pilgrimage site of Bodh Gaya - was also allegedly planning to bomb a special train from Delhi to Gaya carrying pilgrims as well as some other Buddhist sites, *The Times of India* reported on June 9, 2014. Ali has allegedly told his interrogators that the attacks were meant to avenge (perceived and alleged) atrocities against Muslims in Myanmar.

Haider told his interrogators he was "*dissatisfied*" with the execution of the Bodh Gaya blasts as "*there were no fatalities*". According to his interrogation report, Haider told Intelligence Bureau and National Investigation Agency (NIA) officials, "*After the anti-Muslim violence in Burma (Myanmar) in mid-2012, I told Imtiaz and others that the Buddhists had killed many Rohingya Muslims. I downloaded and showed them videos of Muslims being slaughtered, children being smothered and Muslim women being raped by the local Buddhists. I suggested that as Bodh Gaya was the holiest Buddhist shrine in India, it would be appropriate if such an action is carried out there as it would send a befitting message to the world.*"



(He, and most of the Muslim world - and the non-Muslim world - jumped to conclusions after seeing the enormous amount of false and manipulative media with scenes of carnage said to be Muslim victims but actually were other incidents in other parts of the world, etc).

Indian Mujahideen planned to target Buddha's birthplace in Nepal

The Times of India reported that as part of its plan to avenge (**perceived**) **atrocities against Bengali Muslims 'Rohingya'** in Myanmar, Indian Mujahideen (IM) not only planned strikes on Buddhist shrines in India, but even the birthplace of Lord Buddha, at Lumbini, in Nepal. Indian Mujahideen (IM) terrorists had plans to blow up the Vishwa Shanti Stupa in Rajgir, target foreign tourists in Nalanda and Lumbini and places of public importance in Chhattisgarh. The IM carried out its attack on Bodha Gaya on July 7, 2013.

The National Investigation Agency (NIA) has found evidence in the form of hand-drawn reconnaissance maps of all these places, and confessions from captured IM members of more Buddhist sites being analyzed for maximum destruction and casualties.

Lashkar-e-Toiba is operating along Bangladesh-Myanmar border, expanding footholds inside Myanmar

The Indian Government has shared information with Myanmar and Bangladesh on the increasing role of Pakistan-based militant organizations in the area, reported the *Hindustan Times* on January 30, 2013. The most prominent among these militant outfits is Lashkar-e-Toiba (LeT). Senior Indian government sources and intelligence agencies indicated that 'Rohingya' Muslim extremist activity was **being funded mainly from groups in Saudi Arabia**.

India and Bangladesh, both having significant numbers of 'Rohingya' Muslim refugees, have exchanged information on the stepped-up operations by the Pakistani Inter-Services Intelligence (ISI), and the LeT. The expanding ISI footprint - in areas with significant Rohingya population - was revealed following the arrest of Noor-ul-Amin from the Eidgah *madrassa* in Chittagong, Bangladesh, on September 11, 2012. Previously he was an Islamic cleric at the Dar-ul-Uloom Islamiya *madrassa* in Karachi, Pakistan. Noor-ul-Amin had served as a militant talent spotter and recruiter of 'Rohingya' to be trained for jihad. He also confirmed that the Pakistan military intelligence agency was involved in supplying weaponry to the 'Rohingya' militants.



Explosives Training for 'Rohingya' Militants

Jama'atul Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) explosives expert 'Boma' Mizan, previously captured, told his interrogators that the organization had close links with the Rohingya Solidarity Organisation (RSO), an extreme militant group in Arakan. Rapid Action Battalion (RAB) interrogators told the *Daily Star* that Mizan and some other JMB operatives received training from RSO arms experts in a camp near the Myanmar border in 2002. JMB trained 'Rohingya' militants to manufacture improvised explosive devices (IEDs).



Myanmar Muslims Trained by Bangladeshi, Pakistani Terrorists

On November 17, 2014, following an intelligence tip-off by Indian central security agencies, the National Investigation Agency (NIA) took into custody a Myanmar national, Khaleed Mohammed in Hyderabad, India, who was allegedly trained by Tehreek-i-Taliban (TTP) reported *The Times of India*. Khaleed is believed to be an expert in Improvised Explosive Device (IED), the NIA said, and was an operative of the notorious Rohingya Solidarity Organisation (RSO) and had links with, and was involved in running terror camps in bordering areas of Bangladesh and Myanmar. A search at his residence led authorities to his laptop, which contained incriminating videos and information relating to various kinds of poison, IED-making, bomb-making, explosives and Jihadist propaganda including ISIS videos and training material. Intelligence sources said that Khaleed was associated with the Darashava *madrassa* (Islamic seminary) in Myanmar from 2000 - 2010. He was lured by *jihad*, which took him to Bangladesh, where extremists of the very fanatic Tehreek-e-Taliban (TTP) trained him in making bombs, poisons, ambushes, and assassination, kidnapping, and other skills between in early 2013. Subsequently, he trained people both in Myanmar and Bangladesh, according to sources.

He was helping militant groups (TTP and JMB) so hardline that they even opposed the nation states of Pakistan and Bangladesh, and were using India's Bengal area as their base. "There is thus no doubt now that they were planning subversive attacks on India also," said an NIA officer. After the arrest, the jail authorities stepped up security in West Bengal jails housing Bengali Muslims (Rohingya). The security agencies have now started collaborating details on the routes taken by the Rohingya to enter West Bengal.

New India Branch of Al-Qaeda Recruits 'Rohingya' Jihadis

Sources in India's central intelligence agency said that al-Qaeda - which recently announced an Indian branch, *Qaedat-al-Jihad*, to carry out terrorist activities independently - has launched a module to recruit *jihadis*, reported *The Indian Express* on October 7, 2013. Analysis of chatter between terrorists based in Pakistan reveals that an al-Qaeda terrorist has been given the territorial responsibility of the large northern and central state of Uttar Pradesh - India's most populous state with 200,000,000 people (far more than most countries) of which 20% are Muslim (40,000,000, more than most Middle-Eastern countries). This shocking revelation has strengthened the agencies'



assessment that after crackdown on the Indian Mujahideen (IM), Pakistan's Inter-Services Intelligence (ISI) and al-Qaeda are looking beyond the IM to run terror operation. Several IM sleeper cells too have joined the separate module. According to officials, the **al-Qaeda cell in Bangladesh comprising 'Rohingya' Muslims** is tasked to provide logistics to terrorists in India to target vital installations, including trains.

Five Militants Arrested in Bangladesh - Preparing Attacks in Myanmar

September 24, 2013: Bangladesh Police arrested three members of the militant Harkat-ul-Jihad-al Islami Bangladesh (HuJI-B) group, and two Jamaatul Mujahideen Bangladesh (JMB) militants in different parts of Dhaka city, reported *The Independent*. The three HuJI-B militants, identified as Saiful Islam (24), Shafiqul Islam Shafiq (35) and Mohammad Hasanullah (24), were arrested along with explosives, bomb-making substances and electronic circuits used for remote-controlling explosions. Police told that the trio was working to **organize Bengali Muslims (Rohingya)** with the aim of carrying out **destructive activities in Myanmar**.



Sizeable build-up of ISI-linked 'Rohingya' in Haryana, says report

The *Hindustan Times* reported on August 2, 2013, that central intelligence agencies have been keeping a close eye on Haryana's Mewat District, which of late has seen a **'sizeable build-up' of Rohingya Muslims** whose community leaders are suspected to have alleged links with Pakistan's Inter-Services Intelligence (ISI).

An intelligence officer said, "We noticed their entry to the area in batches over the period of a year and began putting a local intelligence infrastructure in place". "The information gathered so far is alarming to say the least. Many of the settlers have participated in military training organized for them by the ISI in the Cox's Bazar region of Bangladesh some time ago," he added.

Indian Mujahideen Leader Allies With and Joins al-Qaeda, Instructed to Assist Myanmar Muslims

Indian Mujahideen (IM) leader Riyaz Bhatkal told fellow IM militants that Pakistan's Inter Service Intelligence (ISI) was planning to eliminate him, reported dnaindia.com on May 24, 2013. He fled Pakistan and joined with al-Qaeda in Afghanistan. According to Indian security agencies, ideological differences had emerged between ISI and IM. Relations between the two apparently soured after IM reportedly squandered a major portion of funds given to them for conducting terror operations in India.



Riyaz told his comrades that IM joined al-Qaeda and would obey al-Qaeda diktats with regards to future terror operations. Moreover, on instructions from al-Qaeda leaders, **Riyaz is also spreading his network among the Rohingya Muslim community in Myanmar.**

Rohingya Terror Threat in Kolkata, India report says

Security agencies in Kolkata are worried about a **possible terror threat from Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) in Myanmar**, *The Times of India* reports on April 22, 2013. It all started when Bangladeshi national Mujibur Rehman was arrested in March for staying at a guest house near Thakurpukur Cancer Hospital, purportedly while his 'relative' was being treated. The Chittagong resident carried a valid passport and visa and his aide Amanullah produced a voter identity card from Hyderabad.

However, when the anti-terror unit Special Task Force (STF) took over the investigation, it found that Amanullah was neither a Hyderabad resident nor was he a Bangladeshi. **He is a 'Rohingya' Muslim** who entered India some months previous. Worse, he had recently received a **huge amount of money from Saudi Arabia** through *hawala* (illegal money transaction) channels.

At present, at least 86 'Rohingya' Muslims are in jails in West Bengal. So far, another eight "Bangladeshi" nationals have been arrested from the Haridevpur area of Kolkata. "We are ascertaining their real identities," said an official of Kolkata Police.

One of India's Most Wanted Terrorist, Abdul Karim Tueda, Arrested by Delhi Police

Abdul Karim Tunda, the top bomb-maker of terror group Lashkar-e-Toiba (LeT), and one of India's 20 most wanted terrorists, was arrested by a Special Cell of the Delhi Police on August 16, 2013, reported *NDTV*. Tunda is accused of masterminding over 40 bomb blasts in India that left 21 people dead and over 400 injured.

Sources said Tunda had been guiding the banned Students Islamic Movement of India (SIMI) which later turned into Indian Mujahideen (IM). He is also accused of **motivating the Rohingya Muslims in Myanmar to attack the Buddhists** there. Tunda allegedly was indoctrinated into terrorist activities by Pakistan's Inter Services Intelligence (ISI) in the 1980s, and began studying and making explosives.

Indictment: Indian Mujahideen Spread Communal Hatred Across India, by Falsely Claiming Atrocities

Indian Mujahideen (IM) made attempts to spread communal hatred across India, according to the National Investigation Agency (NIA) indictment filed against IM operations chief Yasin Bhatkal, *The Times of India* reported on March 7, 2013. Investigation by the NIA found that during the June 2012 conflict in Assam, IM contributed to the flare-up by spreading text messages and online posts falsely claiming atrocities against Muslims.

Human Trafficking Gang Arrested Near Bangladesh Border

Three Indian Muslims were arrested along with 25 Myanmar Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) in Tripura, bordering Bangladesh. The detained Myanmar nationals were lured and trapped by the racket and were to be sold for about \$1500 US dollars each. "The women and girls were being sent to brothels while the men were made to join criminal gangs," a police officer said, quoting the confession of the accused persons.



Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) arrested for crimes against Buddhists - arson, murder, rape, etc.



A Bangladeshi army colonel giving a speech at the RSO (Rohingya Solidarity Organization) militant terrorist camp in Naikhongchari, Bangladesh.



This shows the close collaboration and kinship between the 'professional' army and the eager fanatic jihadists.

Bangladeshi politicians and Imams attending a RSO graduating ceremony at Naikhongchari.



This shows that the government, the Islamic religious leaders, and the militant jihadists all are working and colluding together.

New batch of Bengali-Muslim recruits, eager for RSO terrorist training at Naikhongchari.



No shortage of men and boys eager to kill Buddhists and other infidels.

Prominent Islamist politician Nurul Islam visiting RSO HQ near Naikhongchari.



Nurul Islam had a hand in the September, 2012 attacks on Buddhists, in Ramu and Cox's Bazar, where Muslim mobs burned and destroyed dozens of Buddhist temples and monasteries, scores of Buddhist homes, and Buddhist villages. An estimated 25,000 Muslims took part. Why? A photo on Facebook of a damaged Qur'an.

In and around the region hate, hate messages, and hate speech are common among the Muslims.



भारत को इस्लामी राष्ट्र घोषित करने की मांग करते कोलकाता के मुसलमान
Muslims in Kolkata demand India to be declared an Islamic country



**AND, TOO MANY PEOPLE SOMEHOW THINK THE
BUDDHISTS ARE THE TROUBLEMAKERS,
AND THE MUSLIMS HAVE NOT DONE ANYTHING BAD OR VIOLENT!**

THE BASIC REALITY OF THIS SITUATION

The basic reality is that the Bengali Muslims (Rohingya) are preparing more and more to seize the land of the majority and the indigenous Rakhine Buddhist culture, and to kill, eliminate and cleanse the Buddhists and other non-Muslims from the land. The Bengalis are **NOT** advocating living harmoniously with others, and they are **NOT** training and preparing for peaceful co-existence. But, they **ARE** preparing to kill and destroy everything non-Muslim - the people, the ancient ruins, and even the history of the land of Arakan.

HISTORY and CONTEXT - VERY IMPORTANT TO KNOW

The Bangladesh / Burma (Myanmar) border area has been volatile, porous, and problematic since the British colonial days, and even before. Not only is it a border between countries, but it is a border between people and their faiths - it is a border between Muslims and Buddhists, and between Islam and Buddhism.

On the Burmese side of the border is Arakan / Rakhine State, which is primarily and deeply Buddhist, and has been so, for over 1000 years. This is the continuous homeland of the Rakhine Buddhists, and they do not aspire to take anyone else's land. However, Arakan has a large Bengali Muslim population that began to move into Arakan in large numbers during the British days before WWII, and then in much greater numbers since WWII. The Rakhine Buddhists live in peace and harmony with all other ethnicities and faiths, except for the Bengali Muslims.

On the Bangladesh side of the border the people are almost entirely Muslim. Islam started to arrive in the 13th century - by force and violent conquests. Bangladesh actually has had a long and deep history of Buddhism - starting about 1000 years before Islam even existed. Ancient Bengal (also known as Vanga) had Vedic, Hindu, and then Buddhist rulers and empires, starting as early as the 7th century BC. The Golden Age of the Bengal area was the great Pala Buddhist Empire which ruled a very large area for four centuries from 750-1120 AD and ushered in a period of stability and prosperity. There are detailed records by famous Chinese monk scholars describing many huge monasteries, intricate stone and brick temples and stupas, and many thousands of monks. But, the Buddhists could not withstand the compassionless violence, intolerance and conquest of the Muslims.

The land now called Bangladesh, historically a Buddhist land for millennium, now has less than one percent Buddhist population (about one million out of 160 million total). Mostly known as the 'Jumma' people, these Buddhists, along with the largely Hindu 'Bodo' tribes and others, are constantly subject to attacks, intolerance, village burnings, massacres, discrimination, rapes, kidnapping and conversion of women to Islam, destruction of temples, burning of homes, and land confiscations.

In the Muslim world the conquest of Arakan would be the next natural step in the overall conquest which starting in Arabia, conquered and converted the peoples of Persia, Afghanistan and Pakistan areas, and spread across India and up to present-day Bangladesh. Arakan is simply the next non-Muslim land that must succumb to Islam regardless of what the Arakan people prefer.

The Muslims of Bangladesh are aggressively pushing the Buddhists and Hindus out of Bangladesh in order to have their homes, possessions and farmland for themselves. And, the Bengali Muslims who have surged into Arakan have fought, killed, and massacred the Buddhists, and they demanded that Northern Arakan be given to them - even though they are the minority!

They continually put out false and manipulative media, and false accusations against the Buddhists, along with a made-up history of a people with a made-up identity - 'Rohingya' - a term they say is ancient and ties them to the land of Arakan, even before the Buddhists. But, the term 'Rohingya' is just a few decades old. Significantly, at the time of independence (late 1940s) Muslim leaders in Arakan demanded a Muslim State, and in all the official documents going back and forth they never called themselves 'Rohingya' but referred to themselves as 'Arakan Muslims' or simply 'the Muslims' (the only group of people to define themselves by religion, and the only people to demand a State defined by religion).

Lies and falsehoods repeated over time become 'fact' especially in the Muslim world, where all non-Muslims are largely seen and treated with contempt and supremacy, and the duty of Muslims is to convert or exterminate all others and make the entire world Islamic - not a rainbow of different faiths and different people living respectfully in harmony - but one faith forced on all, as is said and urged to do in many many verses of the Qur'an.

**Hoping for peace and harmony,
in diversity,
with metta (loving kindness)**

Rick Heizman, June, 2015, San Francisco

rickheizmanreality.com

PLEASE SEE MY PAPERS AND REPORTS ABOUT THIS CONFLICT AT: [scribd.com/rheizman](https://www.scribd.com/rheizman)

PHOTOS AND VIDEOS HERE: arakan-reality.smugmug.com